White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


August 8, 2011

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Trustee Todd Baker at 7:27 p.m. on Monday, August 8, 2011.  Roll call as follows:  Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Raymond Price and Michelle Rahl representing Marathon, Carla Clos, Michelle Brya and James Ensign representing the Drain Commissioners office, Monika Galinaitis and Paul McAdams.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the July 11, 2011  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.

Monika Galinaitis took the floor and state her concerns regarding the gas leak and the natural gas drilling that is occurring on M-2.  She is concerned about the chemicals that are being put into the ground that may affect the water.  Ken stated that we have no control over drilling, it is regulated by the Federal government.

Raymond Price took the floor to give us an update on the gas spill.  As of today there has been 132,000 gallons recovered.  They have no idea how much longer the reclamation process will take.  When extracting they get approximately 5% gasoline to 95% water.  The have extracted approx. 900,000 gallons of water, but are continually monitoring the water table to be sure that it is not going down.

Paul McAdams (517-812-2181) took the floor representing the Wheel of Destiny ministry.  They wanted to thank us for the donation of the grill that used to be in our park.  They are using it as a fund raiser.  He also wanted to know if the Hunters safety organization could use the township hall for hunter’s safety classes.  They would like to have a class in September on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  There is a possibility of having up to 60 kids.  There will be 2 instructors for the first 20 kids, and then 1 for each additional 20.  Our concerns were that the new part of the hall would not be big enough.  We would like to get the information to Supervisor Marshall and get his input before making a decision.

Carla Clos from the drain commissioner’s office took the floor.  They brought in maps to show us that there are areas in our township where the drain districts either overlap or underlap.  They would like us to pass a resolution to allow Supervisor Marshall to appeal the apportionment of benefits for the following drains:  Doan Creek Drain, Giddings Drain, Howell Drain, Gillam Drain, Lowe Lake Drain, Millville Drain, Nims Drain, Wilson Drain, and West Cedar River Intercounty Drain, if he believes that there is a manifest error or inequality in the apportionments made by the Ingham County Drain Commissioner.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to appoint Supervisor Dorwin Marshall as our representative in that matter.
Roll call vote as follows:

Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur:  Yes

Clerk Leela Vernon:  Yes

Trustee Todd Baker:  Yes

Trustee Diane Graf:  Yes

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall:  Absent

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  JR Sand and Gravel still has property taxes that are past due.  According to the terms of his special use permit ALL taxes need to be current before the White Oak Township Board can renew his yearly permit.  Mr. Chamberlain will send him a letter to this effect.  (See attached.)  

We received a letter from Wolverine Pipe Line offering a grant of up to $1500.00 for “Youth Programs, Parks, Wildlife Programs….”  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to table this discussion until next month.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to renew our insurance policy with Burnham & Flower Insurance Group as is.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

